January 18, 2007

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 15TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #061084

INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE

NORTH SIDE OF WEST CHERRY STREET FROM NORTH 12^{TH} STREET TO NORTH 12^{TH} LANE

Dear Alderman Hines:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. James Griffin, the owner of Road Runner Tavern located at 1216 West Cherry Street, to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of this parking restriction will provide turnover parking on this block. Since Mr. Griffin is the only property owner affected by this restriction, we have no objection to installing this parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety